
DENR Mimaropa Region <mimaroparegion@denr.gov.ph>

(no subject)
1 message

Famie Bacomo <famie.bacomo@gmail.com> Tue, Feb 15, 2022 at 3:40 PM
To: mimaroparegion@denr.gov.ph

Dear Maam Lormelyn E. Claudio,
OIC, Regional Executive Director
 
Greetings!
 
This has
 reference to the operation of the El Nido Sewage and Solid Waste Treatment
 Plant ("El Nido STP'' for
brevity) which is a joint project of the
Provincial Government of Palawan and the Municipal Government of El Nido.
To be
fully operational in the area of Bgy. Corongcorong, there is a need to lay the
sewer pipeline to connect the sewer
cluster collector tank to the commercial
establishments and households. The sewer pipeline will traverse along the five
(5) meters easement of the riverbank within the mangrove area.
The
laying of the sewer pipeline is non-invasive as it will not involve the cutting
of any mangrove. Necessary precautions
in the laying of the sewer pipelines
will be done so as not to cause damage to the environment.
Incidentally,
the mangrove area is within an area that is embraced and covered by a Transfer
Certificate of Title in the
name of the Gorong Bay Corporation.
Considering
that the Department of Environment and Natural Resources (DENR) has the primary
jurisdiction over the
management and disposition of the mangrove area.
 
 
Here attached is the reply letter
of the EMB-MIMAROPA REGION OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL DIRECTOR
for your reference.
 
Looking forward to your positive
response.
 
Thank you!
 
 
Respectfully yours, 
                        
Famie C. Bacomo

Famie Bacomo-Ruiz
Project Planning & Development assistant II
Palawan Water
I-Support Water Infrastructure Office
Provincial Government of Palawan
Puerto Princesa City, Palawan
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